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Abstract  
 
Background: People with advanced illnesses have a range of complex needs and 
symptoms. We need to understand how this complexity can be measured using 
individual patient-level criteria to inform casemix development and palliative care 
resource allocation. Our study aimed to explore palliative care stakeholders’ views 
on capturing complexity at individual patient-level.  
 
Methods: Face-to-face semi-structured interviews, conducted in 6 UK centres, with 
65 diverse stakeholders (patients, family carers, professionals, managers and senior 
leads in palliative care), purposively sampled by geographical location, background 
and setting. Data was analysed using Framework analysis.  
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Results: The main themes included the acceptability of measuring and classifying 
complexity, defining classes of complexity, and benefits/challenges to classifying 
complexity at individual patient level. Most participants acknowledged the importance 
of measuring complexity. There were mixed views about classifying complexity. To 
measure complexity meaningfully, holistic needs (physical, psychological, social and 
spiritual) should be captured, but also number, severity, range, and temporality of 
needs, and the level of support required to address these needs. Using an individual 
patient-level classification (casemix) was perceived to offer benefits for improving 
palliative care resource allocation, but needed to be truly reflective of complexity, 
and feasible in practice.  
 
Implications: There is broad support among stakeholders for capturing complexity 
at individual patient level. Reflecting holistic needs plus other dimensions of 
complexity will make a casemix classification more meaningful for palliative care. 
The benefits and challenges identified here need to be taken into account before 
implementing a casemix classification in palliative care. 
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